
  

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 

Update from Miss Lenton 
                        

  
Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
It has been another very busy half-term at William Law with so many of our Christmas 
celebrations taking place. We kicked off the festive season with a bang with the brilliant 
our Year 1 Nativity. The children, supported by the wonderful team, gave three 
fantastic performances to their school community and parents and carers. The singing, 

dancing and acting was brilliant to see!  The party sheep definitely had a lovely time. 
  
The festive celebrations continued with the Christamas Bizarre. A huge thank you to our PTA for 
organising such a successful event. Thank you to everyone who attended, donated and help create the 
jam jars. A huge well done to Year 6 for their milkshakes which were certainly a hit! Thank you to the PTA 
for organising the school discos, which the children really enjoyed! We really appreciate all the time that 
the PTA dedicate to our school and all those parents that also support the events. 
  
We had our Christmas Service today, it was amazing to hear the orchestra play, the choir singing, our 
worship leaders leading the service and our Year 3 children acting. 
  
As you are aware each morning members of staff greet the children on the gates. After the Christmas 
break these members of staff will be changing. 
  
Mrs Attwood and Mrs Jessop will be on the playpark gate. 
Miss Lenton will be on the gate at the front of school by the hall. 
Mrs Post will be on the orchard gate. 
Mrs Fotheringham and Miss Brown will continue to welcome the Early Years children on their gate. 
  
From January 2024 the Playpark internal gate will be locked at 8.45am (this is the gate that is opened at 
8.35am).  
The external playpark gates will be locked once all the parents have left.  At times the external gates are 
open beyond 8.45am due to allowing time for parents and guardians to leave the playpark.  This has 
meant that children are coming into school via the gates when registers are closing and beyond 8.45am, 
which is inconsistent compared to the other gates in school.  Please ensure that your child has entered 
the internal gate by 8.45am. If your child enters the playpark after 8.45am then they will not be able to 
enter the school via this route as the gate to the school will be locked so children will need to be brought 
around to the office. 
  
Wishing you all a very Happy Christmas, a Happy New Year and a very restful break. 
  
I look forward to hearing about what the children have got up to! 
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Staff Update 
 
We understand how difficult it can be for some children when their Teacher is not in school.   We will 
therefore advise the parent/carers of the relevant class when a Teacher is going to be off long term (more 
than two weeks), and how we will be covering their class.   For any absences less than two weeks, no 
communication will be sent. 
 
It is with sadness that we advise that Mrs Crossan will be leaving William Law at the end of December 
after 19 years of service.   We wish her all the very best for the future.   
 
Mrs Morgans joins us on 1st January 2024 as interim SENDCO for the Spring and Summer Term.  We 
trust that you will all welcome her to the William Law family.  
 

Parents Calendar 
 
The parents’ calendar is on the school website for your perusal.   Each time an 
event is added, the date in the top right hand corner will be changed.  This way 
you know which the latest version is.   Please find below a QR code which will 
take you to the parents’ calendar.    
 
   
The web link is 

https://www.williamlawceschool.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=6476&type=pdf  
 
Please note the changes for the Year 3 and 4 Productions. Year 3 and 4 will now have separate 
productions in the Spring Term. 
 
 

Children in Need 

 

Thank you to everyone who donated 
to Children in Need this year.   A total 
of £448.25 was made in school.   

 

 

Vaping on the School Site 
 
Just to remind you that there should be 
no vaping on the school site.   This 
includes outside the front of school while 
you are queuing to enter school or are 
waiting to collect your children.     

  

https://www.williamlawceschool.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=6476&type=pdf


  

 

 

   

 

Attendance Update 
 

 
 At the end of each half term, as part of our Trust's Attendance Policy, 
school are required to send out communications to parent/carers about their 
child’s attendance.    
 
As part of this process, emails will be sent via Arbor to those parent/carers 
whose children’s attendance is above 96% (National Average) which is 
identified as “good attendance”.  

If your child’s attendance has improved since the previous half term and is now above 96% you will 
receive an email for ensuring your child attends school where possible.  
If your child’s attendance is between 90% and 96% you will receive an email advising that attendance 
between 90% and 96% is considered “at risk”.   
 
Where a child’s attendance has dropped below 90%, a letter will be sent advising that there is a concern 
about the attendance and that it will be monitored closely.   At the end of the next half term, if the 
attendance has not improved, then another letter will be sent, inviting parent/carers in for a meeting to 
discuss attendance and how school can support you in getting your child to school. These letters are 
Local Authority documents as they are the body that are responsible for issuing fines relating to 
absences.  
 
Authorised absences, unauthorised absences and lateness (after the registers have been taken) does 
impact on your child’s overall attendance.    
 
Illnesses, medicals, suspensions and agreed family holidays, whilst recorded as such are classed as 
authorised absences.  A family holiday (not agreed), any other unauthorised absence and late (after the 
register closes) are classed as unauthorised absences.   These are just a few of our classifications used.  
Please note that any code used apart from the present code does have an impact on your child’s overall 
attendance figure.   
 
We do understand that illness cannot be avoided but where possible please send your child to school 
when they are well enough to do so.   Please click on this link sent by the NHS entitled 'Is my child too ill 
for school.' https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ for advice should you be unsure 
whether to send your child to school. 
 

 

  

https://www.williamlawceschool.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=6286&type=pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


  

 

 

   

 

TEACHING ASSISTANT  
 
We are looking for a Teaching Assistant to work with children on a fixed term basis, starting in class as 
soon as possible.  
 
Hours:   Term time only plus one inset day every September, Monday to Friday, 9.00am - 3.00pm (30  
hrs per week) with half and hour for lunch.  The fixed term will end on 19th July 2024. 

 
Salary:   Grade D (point 3-4)  - Full time equivalent £20,812 - £21,189 
Actual salary is £14,092.01 - £14,327.28 
 
William Law CE Primary School is entering an exciting new chapter.  The school has recently joined 
Peterborough Diocese Education Trust (PDET) https://www.pdet.org.uk/ and has a new Senior 
Leadership Team.  
 
As a school we are mindful of wellbeing and have introduced the following to support worklife balance 
of staff.  
 

• Staff meetings are only 1 hour and other CPD is creatively planned into the school working-day 
through Team Meetings and a supportive coaching model 

• a wellbeing day for staff who demonstrate commitment to supporting school related activities 
such as discos and PTA events 

• a ‘live marking approach’ which emphasises the importance of in the moment feedback as part 
of lessons 

• regular release for subject leaders to support their subject leadership  

• PPA at home 

• Shared team planning within a 3-form entry primary 

•  An SLT which is supportive and are streamlining systems and processes to reduce 
unnecessary paperwork and workload. 

 
Help take this Academy school to outstanding. 
 
The ideal candidates would 

• Be enthusiastic and lively 

• Be a committed and inspirational teacher 

• Strive for excellence 

• Have high expectations of self and pupils 

• Be a team player 
  
In return we can offer 

• Enthusiastic and well-behaved pupils 

• Friendly and supportive staff and Governors 

• A caring Christian ethos 

• Support with 3 classes per year group 

• A “Good” Ofsted report – March 2023 – please click on link to view our latest report 
https://www.williamlawceschool.co.uk/page/?title=Ofsted&pid=816  

• An “Excellent” SIAMS report – April 2019 

• A personalised approach to continuous professional development and supporting career 
development. 

 

  

https://www.pdet.org.uk/
https://www.williamlawceschool.co.uk/page/?title=Ofsted&pid=816


  

 

 

   

 

William Law CE Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children 
expecting all staff to share this commitment.  All appointments are subject to an enhanced DBS 
disclosure. 
 
Applications can be made on line via PDET Recruitment - locate the role you wish to apply for, click on 
the item and then apply. 
 
Applicants are welcome to view the school prior to interview date.   Please ring the School Office on 
01733 577600 to arrange an appointment. 
 
Closing date:  Wednesday, 5th January 2024 @ 9.00am 

Interview date:    Wednesday, 17th January 2024 

 

https://accesspeople.accessacloud.com/PeterboroughDioceseEducationTrustRecruitment


  

 

 

   

  



  

 

 

   

 

 


